Dale, Laurella and Becki Monaghan 31, 27420 TWP Rd 540 Spruce Grove, AB T7X 3S7

June 7, 2011

Mayor Morris Flewwelling City of Red Deer Via fax (403) 342-8365

Dear Mayor Flewwelling:

RE: Softball Tournament

Hello Mayor Flewwelling. Our family wanted to send you a short note to compliment Red Deer on this past weekend's PeeWee Girls softball tournament. A well run, well put together tournament.

What stood out for us was the absolutely beautiful, extremely well looked after Great Chief Ball Park and the hospitality and very comfortable RV There Yet Campground just outside Red Deer on the northwest side.

Great Chief Ball Park is truly a facility a ball movie could be filmed at. As parents and coaches we all talked about and marvelled at the beauty and extremely well maintained ball park we all wished we could have played on during our "playing days". The Great Chief Ball Park is in our estimation the nicest, most impressive ball park in western Canada, a true gem for tournament play, visiting teams and for Red Deer alike.

Our stay at RV There Yet Campground was equally pleasing. Clean, well maintained and very friendly host staff.

As long as tournaments are held at Great Chief and the RV There Yet Campground has room for our motorhome, we cannot wait to return to Red Deer for a sport we endear and enjoy so much.

Thank you Mayor for taking the time to read our correspondence, a great summer to you!

With respect and sincerely,

Dale, Laurella and Becki Monaghan Stony Plain Storm PeeWee Girls Softball

cc: Red Deer Chamber of Commerce RV There Yet Campground